
A’hoy Mates, 
 
We have had a great start for 2019!  What a great showing for our First meeting of the year on January 
12, 2019 at Pirates Restaurant.  We had a group of 20 plus which included some members we have 
not seen for a while, Art and Marge, along with Jim Custis and his new bride Martha.  
 
Our honorable Past President, Jesse Evans and Diane joined in relaxing throughout the meeting, 
watching me handle the agenda with a great smile on his face. 
 
Tim and Mary Sutton, Parrot Head members, dropped by after they saw our posted meeting on Face-
book and our club received an invitation to a Jim Parrish House Concert on March 2, 2019. 
 
Our next meeting will be held on Super Bowl Sunday - always a lively crowd, of course.  Tho there will 
not be a chili contest this year, an EVITE will be sent so to help determine our bountiful and various 
array of tasty foods to enjoy.  Check with our host, Chris Graham if you should have any questions.   
 
Also, we will be having an official vote for our new Vice President…(Psst - Jerry Renelli has volun-
teered to fill the slot) If you are interested, please throw your hat into the ring as it is an easy job with 
a great name: VICE President of the Left Coast Parrot Heads, Arrrg!   
 
Bring your Calendars as our meeting will be covering forthcoming community events scheduled, 
such as upcoming dates for Magic Yarn project, Susan G Komen walk for the 
cure.  on March 09 2019.  Do you have any ideas for any worthy community ser-
vice events?  Bring those ideas and general information with you to the meet-
ing. All will be discussed and considered.  
 
This coming year is our 25th Anniversary of our Left Coast Parrot Head Club.  
Our newsletter editor, Steve Torres is looking for stories and pictures of those 
beginning days to relive. Email Steve or bring them on to the meeting. 
 
Also, some great fun is on our horizon, too.  As a result of our 25th Anniver-
sary, a group is forming to attend the Meeting of the Minds flocking in Key 
West FL in October / November.  Want to come?  Marty Suhosky will be your 
contact for more information.  Ensure you are a member in good standing (pay 
your annual dues to George Graham ASAP) to qualify to attend.  
 
If you should have any ideas, comments or Phun social ideas, please let me 
know!  Let’s Party with a Purpose in 2019! Remember to invite your seaworthy 
friends to join us next time.   
 
Your honorable Captain,  
Richard 
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https://www.facebook.com/events/2050549385001651/?ti=ia
mailto:Chrisg5215@aol.com?subject=Super%20bowl%20food
http://race@komenlacounty.org
http://race@komenlacounty.org
mailto:sbt201544@yahoo.com?subject=25th%20anniv%20stories
https://www.phip.com/meeting
mailto:beachbum3388@gmail.com?subject=MOTM%20info%20please
mailto:georgeg536@aol.com?subject=annual%20dues
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George Washington 

Abraham Lincoln 

No Parrothhead Birthdays on the 
recorded on the roster for February 
     

        

 
  

                             
 
 
The Los Angeles Rams and the New England Patriots will face off in the Superbowl on February 3rd in Atlanta. 
The Rams, with a little Help from the referees beat the New Orleans Saints to earn a birth in this years big game.  
All the other major sport teams in Los Angeles have a championship trophy except the Los Angeles Rams.  It 
would be big for the Rams and Los Angeles to add one more championship trophy to complete the set.  The Patri-
ots just barely beat the Chiefs in overtime to earn their birth in this years championship game.  The Patriots have 
been to the big game many times and are a slight pick to win the game according to the odds makers.  
 
It should be a great game and you can watch it all with your fellow parrothead friends by attending the annual 
Superbowl Party, Parrothead style. Chris and George Graham will be hosting the game again this year at their 
home in Newbury park. Of course, there will be plenty of food, drink, pun and games to go along with the contest 
on the field.  We will kick off the afternoon at 2PM with our February meeting, so come early so you can find out 
what is going in the Parrothead world.  After the meeting, we be filling out game scoring pools so bring your 
money and pick your boxes on the pool sheet. Payoffs will be made at the end of each quarter.    
 
Look for an invitation in the email and please RSVP as soon as possible. Also on the invitation is a list of food 
items to choose from. Please check what you will be bringing to the party when you RSVP.   As usual, bring your 
beverage of choice. 
 
Looking forward to another great party and hopefully a great game. See you all at the game! 

Officers 

President— Richard Hernandez 

Vice President—Open 

Secretary—Terri Zahnow 

Treasurer—George Graham 

Membership—Mickey Wilk 

Editors  -  Steve & Mary Torres 

Gulf Coast Correspondents— George & Eileen Mayo 
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                                                               LCPH Meeting Minutes 1.12.19 
Call to order: 2:15pm @ Pirate’s Restaurant, Oxnard 
 

Attendees: Richard Hernandez & Deborah Nesbit, Terri & Mitch Zahnow, Chris  & George Graham, Steve & Angie Wimpress, Dave Allen, Kathleen Thompson, 
Art & Margy Rose, Jim & Martha Custis, Sandy Thompson, Jerry & Terri Renelli, Diana & Jesse Evans, Carol Ewald, Christa Winters, Michelle Smith, Jim Maxwell 
 

New Officers 
Richard Hernandez            President 
TBD                   Vice president 
Terri Zahnow                      Secretary 
George Graham                 Treasurer 
Mickey Wilk                        New Membership committee                       
Steve & Mary Torres  Activities committee 
Steve, Marty S  MOTM and Club Anniversary committee 
Chris Graham                    Charity Activities committee 
 

Treasurer Report- $ 1228 
2019 dues are due to George Graham 
 

Volunteer hours/Donations 

• Updated list emailed to Richard 

• March 9th: Komen Walk- we will walk at the March campout; 

Chris will reactivate the team 
 
Old Business:  

• PHiP Annual Renewal report. Richard Hernandez 

 Club name: Left Coast Parrot heads           Richard Hernandez       complete 

 Club leaders board names and info.           Richard Hernandez   complete 

 Club Roster, members                                     Chris Graham     complete         

 Payment dues status                                        George Graham  

 List of Club Activities and volunteer hours contributed     Terri Zahnow  

Names, addresses & phone #s of each charity that benefited from our work.                      George Graham 
      

• Past president (Jesse Evans) reimbursement for past website cost, $192.44. 

• March 14-17th campout: so far 5 people registered.  Total due by the end of Jan. Let Mitch know if you are interested. 

• 25th Anniversary: Nov. 14th; possibly celebrate at Universal Margaritaville. 

 Do we want to have new shirts, hats? Hats came from Lids. 

 Send memories/stories/photos from the last 25 years to Steve Torres for the newletter.  

MOTM: Marty S. is taking the lead. 
 

New Business 

• Facebook page and club website (leftcoastparrotheads.com) updated by Deborah. Events, meetings, and photos can be added.  

New email: Leftcoastparrotheadsvc@gmail.com 

 Proposal for LCPH Club banner/sign update 

 Current banner says 20 years 

Kathleen: There is a banner that doesn’t have date or year 
 

Upcoming meetings dates and locations 

• February meeting will be at the Grahams home along with the Superbowl party. 

 No chili cookoff; look for evite to sign up to bring food/drink/paper goods 

 March meeting will be at the campout in Santa Paula. 

 April? 

May? 

 
Social Opportunities 
No update: Steve & Mary out of town 

Meeting Adjourned: 2:50 pm 

mailto:Leftcoastparrotheadsvc@gmail.com
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                     Left Coast Parrot Heads – 2018 Supported Organizations ____ 
 
Disabled Sports Eastern Sierra is a 501(c)(3) non-profit organization providing adaptive sports 
and therapeutic outdoor recreation for people with disabilities, headquartered in Mammoth Moun-
tain.  A donation was made in memory of a long-time parrot head member who suddenly past 
away. 
Disabled Sports Eastern Sierra, Post Office Box 7275, Mammoth Lakes, CA 93546 
$100 
 
The Magic Yarn Project is a 501(c)3 non profit based out of Palmer, Alaska.  Their mission is to 
bring Magic into the lives of children battling cancer and inspire volunteerism to make a difference. 
Chemotherapy treatments often leave young scalps too sensitive for traditional wigs.  Yarn wigs 
are comfy, soft, and warm. Magic yarn wigs are inspired by beloved Disney characters, and invite 
children back to the world of play and daydreaming. They are beacons of fun, laughter, and play, 
during scary times.  Our members meet monthly to create these fun wigs.  They are free and dis-
tributed to local hospitals specializing in pediatric cancer treatments and special requests. 
Headquarters:  P.O. Box 83, Palmer, AK  99645  Email:  info@themagicyarnproject.com 
219 hours   $200 
 
America Supporting Americans (ASA) is a non-profit, 501(c)(3) organization that links individual 
units in all branches of the military with communities across the country.  Our club donated money 
to our local group to pay for shipping the monthly care packages that are sent to a unit in Afghani-
stan. 
Headquarters:  P.O. Box 574, Pacific Palisades, CA 90272 
$107 
 
Race for the Cure is the Susan G. Komen Foundation’s annual fundraiser which our club has 
supported for many years.  This year club members made donations and those contributions were 
matched from the club. 
2 hours  $361 
 
Alzheimer’s  Association Walk to End Alzheimer's® is the nation's largest event to raise 
awareness and funds for Alzheimer's care, support and research.  Once again, our club joined the 
PHiP National Team.  Two members walked and others made donations. 
10 hours  $296 
 
Shopping for Seniors is a program from Home Instead Senior Care.  Club members shopped to 
fulfill 10 home-bound senior wish lists for Christmas. 
Home Instead, 6593 Collins Dr suite d-10, Moorpark, CA 93021 
8 hours $572 
 
Manna Conejo Valley Food Bank is our local food bank and serves, on average, more than 
1,400 people per month. Manna exists almost entirely on private donations of food and funding. At 
Christmas time, our club collected canned goods. 
3020 Crescent Way, Thousand Oaks, CA 91362 
4 hours  $120 
 
Total hours:  243    
Total donations:  $1,756 
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                                    Saint Patrick’s Weekend Camping & Meeting 

 

The LCPH club will be hitting the camp ground at the KOA Ventura Ranch in Santa Paula 
March 14th thru the 17th.    Last year the Thomas fire prohibited us from our annual cele-
bration. Although the park was not seriously damaged in the fire we thought it best not to 
hold the camping trip for that and a variety of other reasons. Although we don’t have a full 
complement of campers there are still some pretty good reasons to spend an afternoon at the 
campground  with the club.  We will be holding our March meeting on Saturday at the 
campsite on Saturday, March 16th at around 2pm. But come early because we will be par-
ticipating in the Susan B. Komen breast cancer walk, parrothead style before the meeting.  
You may also want to bring something to grill because after the meeting I am sure there will 
be some serious BBQing going. So bring something to cook, something to drink and maybe 
something to share.  And don’t forget your camping chairs. You may also want to sit around 
the campfire after dark and relax a little before heading home.  Thanks to Mitch for setting 
it up.  I am positive he ordered some fantastic weather for the weekend.   

                                                                                   History Lesson 

In last month’s newsletter I put out a call to our members who have been in the club the longest to share us 
the story of our clubs beginnings.  I got nothing to help the cause.  So I am going to share my early experi-
ences with the club. Mary and I joined the club in 1999. New enlistees at this time were George & Chris, 
Dave & Kathleen & Dodge. We became interested after attending a Buffett concert in Irvine with my sister 
and her husband. We decided the Pirate life was for us. The leaders of the club at that time were the 
McNishes’s, Maureen and Gordy, the Glenn’s and the Strahley’s. Monthly meetings were held at the old 
Cisco’s on Westlake where we had plenty of margaritas’and music by Unkle Monkey.  Concert tail gate 
parties at Irvine were legendary drawing Parrtoheads from all over California and beyond.  We went to 
Dodger games, flipped burgers at the Strawberry festival, Magic Castle, celebrated the 4th of July with 
weeklong parties at the McNish’s, won trophies for our chili at the Chili Cookoff and of course had our 
bowling tournaments.  Twenty-five years latter were are still partying with a purpose. On the following 
pages there are a couple of editions of the Parrothead times that will take you back to the early years. There 
will be more to come in the following editions.   
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                                                                      Blast From The Past 
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